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good morning ladies and gentlemen                                               
welcome to our Wednesday edition of ask                                         
the theologian I'm very glad that you                                           
are here and we are ready for your                                              
biblical theological worldview questions                                        
we just want to jump right into it                                              
and let's start with Jeff up in Trinidad                                        
just up the road the pastor at the                                              
Stonewall Community Church in a                                                 
beautiful little stonewall Colorado you                                         
got to go there sometime then you got to                                        
go there on a Sunday if you're there you                                        
know around Drive over there it's                                               
beautiful so stone wall cafe you can get                                        
a good green chili cheeseburger and meet                                        
Jeff for church and of course if you're                                         
that close you might want to come to                                            
Taos so I don't know Jeff sorry about                                           
that but let's see here                                                         
what would you say to someone who says                                          
that the Bible never condemns Rahab for                                         
lying in Joshua chapter 2 verse 4 yet                                           
commends her faith in Hebrews chapter 11                                        
verse 31 and the woman does presumably I                                        
guess let's call it a lie                                                       
looks like that in fact let's start                                             
Joshua chapter 2 verse 3 the king of                                            
Jericho sent unto Rahab saying bring                                            
forth the men that are come to thee                                             
which are entered into thine house for                                          
they come to search out all the country                                         
and the woman took the woman took the                                           
two men and hid them and said thus there                                        
came in unto me but I wish not whence                                           
they were you know something about this                                         
that I don't want to give too much of an                                        
excuse here but I think if you look at                                          
that wording closely what she said might                                        
not totally have been a lie but let's go                                        
ahead and call it a lie okay she didn't                                         
know where they were from there just                                            
possible deniability is what it is but a                                        
lie I think is misleading someone and                                           
that's what she's doing she's certainly                                         
misleading the king of Jericho or the                                           
men's the king's men and you know I had                                         
I                                                                               
I didn't know where they were from and                                          
that's really what she says I didn't                                            
know where they were from and maybe                                             
that's true that she didn't know where                                          
they were from but she found out once                                           
they got there but technically but okay                                         
let's not even go there let's just call                                         
it a lie and then when we continue we                                           
look at Hebrews chapter 11 verse 31                                             
which again gives us a little insight it                                        



says that by faith the harlot Rahab                                             
perished not with them that believe not                                         
when she had received the spies with                                            
peace now first of all what your                                                
question is what would I say to someone                                         
who said well she lied the Bible never                                          
said you know it well is that a bigger                                          
deal than the fact that she's a harlot                                          
the Bible never condemns her for being a                                        
harlot either it just sort of mentions                                          
that here's this harlot Rahab who                                               
happens to help these spies and in the                                          
helping of the spies she lies so what do                                        
you say to that I think you have to say                                         
and this can be some dangerous territory                                        
here but what you have to say is I will                                         
bless those who bless you and curse                                             
those who curse you and there is                                                
sometimes a greater good and in this                                            
case the greater good that was saving                                           
those men's lives and the country's life                                        
and this was God's agenda so she aligned                                        
with God's agenda and carried it out now                                        
is this something that you and I should                                         
do today no it's not                                                            
was there any other way for Rahab to                                            
save those men probably not I don't know                                        
obviously we could come up with 10,000                                          
scenarios should Rahab have ratted them                                         
out so that they had died is that the                                           
better option so you might say you know                                         
what do you say I would say okay I'll                                           
turn this around                                                                
you talked to me in your situation if                                           
you were able to save some Jews from the                                        
Holocaust would you have done it would                                          
you have done like Corrie ten Boom did                                          
Corrie ten Boom or her father especially                                        
did the ten boom family or the Schindler                                        
family whatever it may be                                                       
were they just evil at the core because                                         
they lied to Hitler what would you have                                         
done would you lie in order to save                                             
their lives my guess is that across the                                         
board people are gonna say yeah I woulda                                        
lied Hitler was evil and I'll lie to                                            
Hitler any day in order to protect a                                            
life yes I would do that and then you'd                                         
have to say okay so you do you do                                               
believe in some degree of situational                                           
ethics right no I don't believe in                                              
situational ethics but you had lied to                                          
Hitler yes I would lie to Hitler because                                        
that's situational do they end up coming                                        
around the situational ethics I think                                           
that though those of us in the Christian                                        
world speak against situational ethics                                          
primarily because it has been so misused                                        
that we do have to say there are                                                
situations in which unfortunately you                                           
have to weigh the greater good                                                  
and in this case the agenda of God was                                          



that the Jewish people would come in and                                        
would concur and she was told that                                              
agenda of God she put faith in that                                             
agenda of God in the messengers that was                                        
were there and so she put her lot in                                            
with the Jewish people there in that                                            
particular circumstance and this is what                                        
she had to do now I think that one of                                           
the things that this says is that in                                            
this fallen world we live in you cannot                                         
choose to say I will always be can I say                                        
this pure as the driven snow I am never                                         
going to place a vote that is not for                                           
the purest candidate that ever                                                  
world could produce I'll never vote for                                         
it you know it's obviously a never Trump                                        
scenario that came about a few years ago                                        
and there were Christians who would not                                         
vote for Donald Trump they would rather                                         
their their influence go towards crooked                                        
Hillary now I think in all of that my                                           
argument back then was you've got to                                            
weigh the influence of your vote and by                                         
the way that changes depending on where                                         
you are in the United States and if                                             
you're in a swing state because we have                                         
an electoral college thank heavens and                                          
George Washington and those early                                               
founders because we have an electoral                                           
college your the the vote of a guy let's                                        
say in Texas maybe you've got the                                               
ability to just say uh you know I'm                                             
gonna vote for John Q wholly because I                                          
think he's more holy that's fine but if                                         
you're a Michigan a swing state and you                                         
just decide you're gonna throw your vote                                        
away on John Q holy then you actually                                           
help the enemy so the question is do you                                        
think Rahab should aid and abet the                                             
enemy in this case should she work for                                          
the enemy all for the sake of not saying                                        
a little I I don't go there I don't                                             
think so and I really think that anyone                                         
who wants to be honest won't go there                                           
either                                                                          
they say it's a tough world we live in I                                        
wish everything was absolutely black and                                        
white never never never lie and yet the                                         
world is not that way it is a world in                                          
which we really have to do we we do have                                        
to weigh morality and figure out what is                                        
it that is going to be the best for the                                         
plan and purpose of God now that can get                                        
very dangerous I think that's one of the                                        
benefits of having Christian friends of                                         
being in the word on a daily basis                                              
growing in the word rightly dividing the                                        
word of truth having a good foundation                                          
and having some close Christian friends                                         
or mentors around you that you can sound                                        
things off to to say no no no no you are                                        
you're lying because you want to lie                                            



you're cheating because you want to                                             
cheat you you're using that as a                                                
cover-up to call that good                                                      
we need that circle a friend or friends                                         
around us but my guess is let's let's                                           
assume Rahab that's a bad assumption but                                        
let's assume Rahab you know went to the                                         
Bible study group and at this point she                                         
doesn't have time to call them up and                                           
say hey what do you think I should tell                                         
the King so we've got to develop our our                                        
hearts and minds to where we can make a                                         
split-second decision in a scenario in                                          
which there's no good decision and                                              
that's the scenario she had there's no                                          
good decision so it would be easy if                                            
there's good decision and bad decision                                          
but that's not the scenario she lived in                                        
and unfortunately those scenarios come                                          
up way too often in our lives                                                   
and I think that sometimes it's easy                                            
especially when we're not in rehabs                                             
shoes to to to condemn someone because                                          
you know I was you know it's so easy so                                         
he's out just I would just do this I'd                                          
she should have just done that well I                                           
don't know let's let's try to go back                                           
there and see if she indeed should have                                         
just done that and I am going to                                                
ultimately go for the fact that the                                             
Bible took a a lion harlot by the way if                                        
she's a harlot this is probably not her                                         
first lie took a lion harlot and used                                           
that lying harlot in order to spare the                                         
lives of those spies God works in                                               
mysterious ways doesn't he and am I                                             
going to to go out of my way to try to                                          
lie to help God out not at all but it is                                        
what it is in these circumstances in                                            
life now the other thing I might say to                                         
someone who says the Bible never                                                
condemns Rahab I might say the person                                           
asking me I obviously would need to know                                        
the scenario but the person asking                                              
I might say you know what you don't like                                        
the Bible to begin with do you you're                                           
just looking for some issue and the                                             
truth is that you are full of lies and                                          
maybe you're full of lies and that                                              
you're coming to me with this                                                   
you know biblical question kind of thing                                        
and yet what you're really trying to do                                         
your agenda is to undermine the                                                 
scripture itself why see God's not holy                                         
God used this lyin harlot and then                                              
called her a woman of faith I think in                                          
the end let's rejoice in the grace of                                           
God that he can take a lion harlot and                                          
use her you know there's some                                                   
interesting things here I would                                                 
encourage those who want to know a                                              
little more about Rahab to read up on                                           



what the Jewish sages rabbis have to say                                        
and they they speculate that Rahab                                              
actually became the wife of Joshua that                                         
Rahab converted to Judaism marry Joshua                                         
and they went on and had children oh                                            
there's some interesting things now I                                           
don't think that we can necessarily                                             
prove their conclusion I don't think we                                         
can disprove their conclusion either but                                        
anyone who's interested in studying                                             
Rahab Rahab is is highly thought of in                                          
the in Jewish thinking among the rabbi's                                        
she is if I'm not mistaken she is one of                                        
the five women converts to Judaism that                                         
is considered the loftiest of women in                                          
Judaism I know that Ruth there's another                                        
one of these and she is right up there                                          
at the top of women in Judaism both in                                          
her faith and faithfulness to Israel and                                        
in her physical beauty as well if you                                           
look all that up now I'm going from                                             
vague memory here and you know I'm                                              
getting kind of old so I may have mixed                                         
some of that up but if you want to do                                           
some interesting study look up a                                                
Jewish interpretation of Rahab and                                              
you'll find something interesting there                                         
but again I would I would have                                                  
suspicions that maybe this may not be                                           
true at all but I would have suspicions                                         
that the question actually has a                                                
different agenda and I might want to                                            
speak to the other agenda Jesus was                                             
really good at this he didn't speak to                                          
agenda driven questions he spoke to the                                         
agenda itself and so when someone came                                          
up and the scripture tells us what                                              
they're really after but they asked this                                        
question over here Jesus always skipped                                         
the question and went straight to the                                           
agenda and I think that's a mark of of                                          
Christian discernment for those for for                                         
those of us especially pastors and                                              
people who teach and proclaim the Word                                          
of God a lot that there's a lot of                                              
agenda driven questions I we don't get                                          
that much on this program I don't think                                         
every now and then one comes up and I                                           
try to smell a rat                                                              
this is not it by the way but there are                                         
those agenda driven questions we have to                                        
make sure that we actually speak so if                                          
what they're really saying is don't you                                         
think that the Bible is full of liars                                           
and cheats and then those people get                                            
turned around and I get called faith and                                        
that this has some in congruence to it                                          
and that you therefore should not trust                                         
the Bible if that's what they're really                                         
saying let's talk about that issue and                                          
maybe use Rahab as the illustration that                                        
is given there thanks Jeff and god bless                                        



you as you continue your good work up in                                        
Stonewall and Trinidad where you live                                           
there as well okay let's see here where                                         
are we let's go to Renee who has a                                              
question about marriage does God have a                                         
certain spouse let's see where am i I've                                        
lost my question there but well it sort                                         
of disappeared there is it there                                                
somewhere                                                                       
well I know what the question is anyway                                         
you can reload it and bring all that up                                         
but does God have a certain spouse for                                          
an individual to marry it went on I                                             
remember saying something to the effect                                         
not her exact words but that she has                                            
heard renee has heard some people say                                           
that the reason a woman is maybe in a                                           
domestic abuse situation is because she                                         
didn't marry the certain spouse that God                                        
had ordained for her and therefore she's                                        
being punished for that I think that is                                         
a very sick kind of interpretation of                                           
God and it comes from Calvinism all of                                          
the fatalism kind of things where God                                           
has decreed every certain thing in your                                         
life that's all reformed theology or                                            
Calvinism reformed theology really                                              
because it's not in the area of                                                 
salvation and reformed theology and a                                           
lot of evangelicals have adopted certain                                        
pieces of reformed theology but reformed                                        
theology very clearly says that God                                             
decrees all things that happen therefore                                        
it is God's decree exactly who you marry                                        
I disregard that completely I do not                                            
believe that at all I believe that we                                           
are creatures of free will I think that                                         
God has set parameters for marriage that                                        
parameter is one man one woman for one                                          
lifetime                                                                        
and within that probably the only other                                         
parameter you could give is that you                                            
should not be unequally yoked and so                                            
taking those parameters if I'm a young                                          
man then I know that I am supposed to                                           
look for one woman not two women three                                          
women for women I'm supposed to look for                                        
one woman who I am supposed to commit                                           
myself to for life why for some young                                           
single man why a man would want a wife                                          
is a mystery why he'd went to or more is                                        
a bigamist                                                                      
we should we should we have the applause                                        
that laughter they're big a mystery you                                         
can think about that so so a young man                                          
says okay I want a wife I want a                                                
companion first of all the young man                                            
says it's got to be a woman second law                                          
secondly the young man says it has got                                          
to be someone to whom I would be equally                                        
yoked now I would take that all across                                          
the board I would take that and say I                                           



need to be I need to find a woman that                                          
she and I are on the same plane                                                 
spiritually especially spiritually as                                           
the foundation so I want a Christian                                            
woman I want a Christian woman who is                                           
going to rightly divide the word I want                                         
a Christian woman who loves the word I                                          
want a Christian woman who lives out her                                        
faith and then going beyond that I think                                        
cultures personalities thinking and                                             
knowledge level and you know all the                                            
things that cause a person to be equally                                        
yoked does that mean were equal in all                                          
things we exactly think that the same                                           
thing on all things no but we could walk                                        
hand-in-hand together through life and                                          
go together and she's not going to be                                           
pulling one way and I'm going to be                                             
pulling another and constantly we're                                            
going to be pulling now in a dating or                                          
recording relationship you can figure                                           
out whether or not she's always wanting                                         
to go another way and you're always                                             
wanting to go this way and I hope young                                         
men out there is you're searching for a                                         
wife or a spouse I hope that if you've                                          
got a woman that you're falling in love                                         
with I hope that if you are since I hope                                        
you're knowing her long enough and you                                          
are sensing you know what every time I                                          
want black she wants white every time I                                         
want up she wants down every time I want                                        
left she wants right every time I want                                          
straight she wants back that audit                                              
wait and let me just say wake up and                                            
smell the coffee in one of our mugs and                                         
you ought to just you know don't let                                            
your your emotions or your hormones or                                          
whatever lead you in that just say                                              
eventually I'm gonna get sick of this                                           
because what one of the things will                                             
happen let's say you go ahead and you                                           
marry her well                                                                  
eventually you do get sick of it and                                            
then you just have constant fighting                                            
fighting fighting fighting fighting or                                          
you'd be more like the Prince of England                                        
and you know she puts a hook in your                                            
nose and will drag you everywhere                                               
through life and that's not any fun for                                         
you                                                                             
she's eventually gonna get sick of                                              
dragging you around and it doesn't give                                         
the kind of picture that the Bible has                                          
of marriage of the husband being the                                            
spiritual leader of the home so go out                                          
and find the woman that matches that                                            
criteria now we we cut off half the                                             
population just when I said it needs to                                         
be a woman and then we cut off you know                                         
who knows 90% of women population when                                          
we said it needs to be a woman who is a                                         



Christian and then we cut off maybe                                             
another 90% when we say a Christian                                             
woman who loves the word and then we cut                                        
out 99.9 percent when we said she has to                                        
rightly divide the word like I do now                                           
that brings you down before women once                                          
you down to that that level maybe I                                             
won't get myself in trouble here look to                                        
see who's pretty never wrong with that                                          
who's attractive to you and see if she                                          
see if you happen to be attractive to                                           
her as well you might be other is dirt                                          
and she's not interested okay find                                              
somebody who is you gotta be equally                                            
yoked there and find somebody whose                                             
personality you are you know of the four                                        
women they're left hey do I like the                                            
personality do I do I like her family                                           
because I'm gonna have to spend                                                 
Christmas with them and you know figure                                         
out all those things and you know don't                                         
kiss dating goodbye                                                             
kiss on dates and just figure it out you                                        
know like they did in the 1950s it works                                        
it's okay and those people had good                                             
marriages so so I disagree totally with                                         
the fact now I gave the example for                                             
women you could turn it around and give                                         
the example for men excuse me I gave the                                        
example for men you could turn it around                                        
ladies you could turn it around and                                             
looking for a husband                                                           
you ought to basically go through the                                           
same process and choose someone that you                                        
can literally commit your life to and                                           
you ought to know now now I'm gonna say                                         
who knows 95 percent of the time maybe                                          
more than that that domestic abuse                                              
relationships there are people around                                           
maybe it's the parents maybe it's a                                             
close friend who said from the beginning                                        
I told you not to go there you knew                                             
better than to go there in the vast                                             
majority of cases if the dating couple                                          
would just listen to their own brain and                                        
listen to if their brains not working                                           
listen to someone around them whose                                             
brain is working and that would avoid                                           
you making these bad decisions and                                              
unfortunately we don't go through all                                           
that now I've got Renee's question back                                         
here some pastors implies some women                                            
come to into domestic violence                                                  
situations for marrying a man that God                                          
told them not to marry again I think                                            
that implies that this is the punishment                                        
sent by God for being out of his will I                                         
think it's the ìiî I am NOT gonna put                                           
God on that at all I think that first of                                        
all it's a fallen situation a fallen                                            
world situation and she probably has                                            
made some bad decisions and and putting                                         



herself with that guy all but it's not                                          
God it was hurt bad decision                                                    
that got her there and I no doubt there                                         
are some situations in which nobody ever                                        
suspected it and he turns out later to                                          
be drunk and abusive and you know I                                             
think that in those cases there is no                                           
woman on earth who should put up with                                           
abuse and she there's a door and she                                            
should use it and she should have a very                                        
tough response the very first time the                                          
very first time and if it's too late                                            
without the very first time for her to                                          
take a suitcase and get out and go back                                         
to mama then she should do it today get                                         
out of there and she should tell that                                           
wimp fake man that she's married to that                                        
until you go and you get yourself some                                          
help and you prove to me that you're                                            
going to treat me like a woman then I am                                        
going to treat you like the idiot scum                                          
that you are she should be very very                                            
tough instantly get out of there now I                                          
know there's all sorts of emotions in                                           
psychology and everything that goes on                                          
but there is just absolutely no                                                 
circumstance on this earth in which a                                           
woman should put herself or keep herself                                        
in an abusive relationship and the first                                        
sign again I say it the very first sign                                         
of physical abuse she should immediately                                        
grab the keys of the most expensive car                                         
that they own and leave and slam the                                            
door on the way out and hope it hits his                                        
fingers that's my opinion okay thank you                                        
for the question Renee I appreciate that                                        
let's go up to Washington State Jamie                                           
could you comment on Apollo's in acts 18                                        
and the other disciples in acts 19 who                                          
only had the baptism of John the Holy                                           
Spirit coming upon them through Paul's                                          
laying on                                                                       
of hands one of the very interesting                                            
stories in the book of Acts and my the                                          
biggest comment that I want to make is                                          
that I'm not yet there in the book of                                           
Acts I'm about to be there I'm in the                                           
17th chapter of the book of Acts and                                            
we're going to get into the 18th where                                          
Paul is going to come to Ephesus and we                                         
are going to find let's see what verse                                          
here we're gonna find about in verse 24                                         
it looks like a certain Jew named                                               
Apollo's eloquent man mighty in the                                             
scriptures came to Ephesus now mighty in                                        
the scriptures these the Old Testament                                          
Scriptures of course that's the only                                            
written scriptures we've got at this                                            
point came to Ephesus and he was                                                
diligently he spake diligently the                                              
things of the Lord knowing only the                                             
baptism of John can I just say right                                            



there he was not a dispensationalist                                            
Apollo's was not why because he was not                                         
dividing out John's baptism or the                                              
kingdom gospel from the gospel that was                                         
now being proclaimed that came through                                          
Paul now this was not of any fault of                                           
his own he didn't even know about the                                           
revelation that Paul had been given and                                         
incidentally this is about let's see 56                                         
ad so we're 20 plus years from Pentecost                                        
so those who say that you know Oh from                                          
the day of Pentecost they were always                                           
free from the law was always appalling                                          
gospel always always always you gotta                                           
explain how 20 years later 20 plus years                                        
later here's this guy Apollo's who's                                            
been a part of em doesn't seem to know                                          
anything about the Pauline gospel yeah                                          
you got a leak in your in your doctrinal                                        
understanding there but here is he is                                           
knowing only the baptism of John now                                            
that's not his fault because he had no                                          
ability to know anything other                                                  
soon as he meets someone here someone                                           
here he began to speak boldly and Aquila                                        
and Priscilla heard we've run across                                            
them earlier in the book of Acts and                                            
they know Paul and they know the                                                
appalling mystery they took him unto                                            
them and expounded unto Him the way of                                          
God more perfectly now Apollo's knows                                           
now he's got to do something with it                                            
so what's he going to do with it when                                           
they disposed to pass aquella let's see                                         
it goes on and giving in to verse 19 19                                         
it came to pass that while Apollo's was                                         
at Corinth Paul having passed through                                           
the upper coast came to Ephesus finding                                         
certain disciples and said have ye                                              
received the Holy Ghost and oh we didn't                                        
even know there was anything such as a                                          
Holy Ghost so they don't even know about                                        
Pentecost here let alone this this                                              
mystery of Paul and so he talks to them                                         
in verse 3 unto what were you baptized                                          
they said unto John's baptism John                                              
barely baptized a baptism of repentance                                         
and when they heard this then they were                                         
baptized in the name of the Lord                                                
now that argues against I think a little                                        
bit some of those who hold to a                                                 
prohibition of baptism here is Paul                                             
coming in and baptizing them anew after                                         
they had already had John's baptism of                                          
repentance I don't know why they would                                          
need you know a second one there but                                            
nonetheless in both of these cases there                                        
is a and there's no understanding of                                            
what God is now in these latest days                                            
doing that was really no fault of their                                         
own the word just had not gotten there                                          
yet and as soon as they found out both                                          



of them made amends to come into this                                           
Pauline gospel and it is at that point                                          
then that they do receive the Holy Ghost                                        
verse six when they had when Paul had                                           
laid his hands upon them the Holy Ghost                                         
came upon them and they spake with                                              
tongues and prophesied so this is still                                         
a an apostolic or a prophetic age                                               
they're speaking in tongues they're                                             
prophesying now I think that that was an                                        
experience by the way of both Jews and                                          
Gentiles I think that this is one of                                            
these overlap experiences that when I                                           
get into acts eighteen and nineteen                                             
we're going to split this apart even                                            
more into so we'll get some fuller                                              
detail on it but you've got a situation                                         
in which Paul tells them you've been in                                         
this gospel now there is this gospel and                                        
for those in Ephesus anyway I'm not sure                                        
about Apollo's but for those in Ephesus                                         
they really didn't even know about                                              
Pentecost and the arrival of the Holy                                           
Spirit this tells us that the arrival of                                        
the Holy Spirit for this gospel at                                              
Pentecost was something that came very                                          
individually they were part of this                                             
group and looks like the the holy ghosts                                        
coming upon them was also part of this                                          
Paul's also kind of part remember these                                         
things kind of linked together as well                                          
and so Paul lays hands upon them they                                           
received the Holy Ghost just like Peter                                         
had done in Samaria and that says this                                          
is still continuing and you need to know                                        
about this and align with it so very                                            
interesting stuff there that gets into                                          
that overlap of the Gospels I don't know                                        
how you could begin to translate that or                                        
interpret that without taking an overlap                                        
view in in that now with that again let                                         
me say hang tight if you would on our                                           
Sunday mornings and let's get to that                                           
our friend Rodney and Memphis good to                                           
see you before I get to Rodney's                                                
question by the way I should say that                                           
our special this week at dispensational                                         
publishing is                                                                   
this paperback book right here the life                                         
of CI Scofield I've mentioned it a few                                          
times about what it's about                                                     
I wrote a foreword to it and the rest                                           
was written in 1920 and you can get it                                          
50% off at dispensational publishing                                            
when you go to dispensational publishing                                        
calm and use coupon code wednesday hope                                         
you'll check that out click the sale                                            
button to by the way there's some other                                         
stuff on sale now back to our friend                                            
Rodney in Memphis who should be riding                                          
in Taos is Hebrews 9:27 true                                                    
if so then death means something                                                



different than we understand or the                                             
witness can only be Enoch and Elijah and                                        
interesting I am not sure whether this                                          
is related or if somebody out there has                                         
been preaching about this because we had                                        
very similar question yesterday on this                                         
issue here Hebrews 9:27 it is appointed                                         
unto men once to die but after this the                                         
judgment now is is it true first of all                                         
I want to look at the word appointed                                            
here it's not a word that is used like                                          
an appointment book it is let's see what                                        
Apple came I it is from a PO which is to                                        
come from and came I which is the word                                          
lying to lie down or to be set and in                                           
just side note that word came I is the                                          
word from which we get cemetery I know                                          
they're the only sound close you know                                           
distant cousins and I guess they are                                            
ones in Greek came I one is an English                                          
cemetery a cemetery is where you lay                                            
down a person so it's emphasized a                                              
little bit                                                                      
with the Apple so Apple came I so that                                          
word there to be laid away or laid by or                                        
reserved that's where the idea of the                                           
appointment comes from but I want you to                                        
I just want to point out first of all                                           
but the word itself doesn't mean it is                                          
scheduled that at 11:18 on March the                                            
11th your appointment is scheduled                                              
that's not what it means it means that                                          
death is the allotment death is laid                                            
down for all men there's this decree out                                        
there that all men will once die now                                            
let's look at I said all men it accesses                                        
is it is appointed unto men now do we                                           
want to be so literalist as to say it's                                         
not appointed unto women obviously not                                          
the Bible often uses the term in terms                                          
of mankind so it's appointed unto                                               
mankind Humanity is going to die and                                            
then the judgment now the issue we                                              
looked at yesterday is very related so                                          
Enoch and Elijah never made their                                               
appointment so this brings Rodney's                                             
question may be Hebrews 9:27 is not true                                        
because Enoch Elijah didn't or Hebrews                                          
9:27 is true and therefore Enoch and                                            
Elijah must be the two witnesses that                                           
come back in the future in order to get                                         
their appointment as they die in the in                                         
the tribulation and then they're raised                                         
again but they would have gotten their                                          
appointment at that that is a good                                              
argument and we talked about this again                                         
yesterday if you want to go back to that                                        
broadcast it is a good argument for                                             
Enoch and Elijah now the problem was the                                        
argument becomes there will come a time                                         
when we who are alive and remain shall                                          
be caught up with the dead in Christ                                            



that means if the rapture occurs right                                          
now I'm still hoping for my rapture                                             
button here just to fool people but if                                          
the rapture occurs right now then I                                             
never died and then Hebrews 9:27 is not                                         
true and a lot of people never died and                                         
furthermore I'm not one of the two                                              
witnesses I'm not gonna come back in                                            
order to get my death appointment so I                                          
think we have to look at this and say                                           
mankind is under a sentence of death                                            
that is very true I think that's what                                           
Hebrews 9:27 says is that mankind is                                            
under a sentence of death it just so                                            
happens that God in His grace has spared                                        
Enoch and Elijah already he is going to                                         
spare the those who are alive and remain                                        
they're not going to have their                                                 
appointment and furthermore he is going                                         
to spare those faithful overcomers in                                           
the days of the tribulation after the                                           
days of the tribulation at the second                                           
coming the faithful overcomers they're                                          
not going to die so it would be                                                 
impossible to say that every human soul                                         
must experience death I don't think that                                        
is true I am I'm hoping I don't if I if                                         
I do I'm okay with it I'm kind of like                                          
as I mentioned before you know Woody                                            
Allen I'm not                                                                   
is it Woody Allen I think it is Woody                                           
Allen I stumble over that one every time                                        
I'm not afraid to die I just don't wanna                                        
be there when it happens well likely I'm                                        
gonna be there when it happens or I'm                                           
not gonna die I'm okay with it but I'd                                          
rather skip it I'd rather you skip it                                           
I'd rather we all skip it I'd rather we                                         
have a rapture today death is always a                                          
painful thing for if not for the person                                         
who experienced it and for the people                                           
who are around them and so mankind is                                           
under a sentence of                                                             
death I don't think we have to                                                  
necessarily say Enoch and Elijah are the                                        
two witnesses based upon this verse I do                                        
think that it gives some degree of                                              
testimony to Enoch Elijah                                                       
now was it yesterday also that Corey did                                        
we discuss the two in Genesis and or was                                        
that the day before or or do you or were                                        
you here so I I both I believe it was                                           
yesterday we also talked about Genesis                                          
18 in the the three that came to visit                                          
Abraham and one of them and we're trying                                        
to tie all this together so I think that                                        
was yesterday so I would encourage to go                                        
into that so hopefully I circled around                                         
that and landed that plane there Thank                                          
You Rodney we appreciate you and hope                                           
you and Denise are doing it well let's                                          
say a question for Michael what is it in                                        



heaven that must be reconciled unto                                             
Christ per Colossians chapter 1 verse 20                                        
let's go and check out Colossians 1:20                                          
which says after having made peace                                              
through the blood on the cross by him to                                        
reconcile all things unto himself by him                                        
I say whether they be things in earth or                                        
things in heaven now I think that first                                         
of all I'm going to talk like a                                                 
theologian for a moment that is I'm                                             
going to repeat some stuff which means                                          
you really need to question the                                                 
assumptions because it could be that                                            
this is just parroting but the parrots                                          
say that the word heaven in the Bible                                           
refers to heaven as the place in which                                          
God dwells and it refers secondly the                                           
word heaven could mean outer space you                                          
know Jupiter Mars those places that can                                         
be the heavens                                                                  
and heaven refers to the atmosphere in                                          
which we live in which the birds fly                                            
around and eat bird food that they were                                         
blessed to have from dispensational                                             
publishing now three uses of heaven I                                           
would say we ought to look into that and                                        
see if that is the case is it is it true                                        
and it might be but is it true let's do                                         
a very quick search here is it true that                                        
this particular word and let's pull it                                          
up every time it comes up in the Bible                                          
and there's gonna be too many of us four                                        
of them yeah okay there we go                                                   
I was gonna say is it true that it                                              
refers to the dwelling place of God our                                         
Father which is in heaven but then I                                            
think again in fact let's go right here                                         
so Matthew chapter 6 verse 1 our Father                                         
which is in heaven or 6 verse 9 our                                             
Father which art in heaven hallowed be                                          
thy name                                                                        
but then take Matthew 6:26 the fowls of                                         
the air there it's just translated air                                          
but it's the same greek word and the                                            
birds of the air so the king james wants                                        
to break that apart but the kingdom of                                          
heaven obviously is on earth so I think                                         
Michael that what you would have to do                                          
is take Colossians chapter 1 verse 20                                           
let's go back to that again on the right                                        
side of the screen by him I say whether                                         
they be things in earth or things in                                            
heaven he wanted to reconcile the things                                        
in heaven now in that case that is to                                           
say reconcile all of the universe things                                        
in earth things in heaven now it would                                          
be interesting to argue or to look to                                           
see could you could you argue that there                                        
are no things                                                                   
in heaven the place where God is that                                           
that is a spiritual existence and so                                            
there are no African violence there you                                         



know right now our loved ones who have                                          
departed and they are there with the                                            
Lord their body is not there their                                              
physical body is not there so they                                              
haven't taken those things with it could                                        
you argue that biblically I would want                                          
to look at that that would strengthen                                           
the argument then to say he wants to                                            
reconcile the created order with himself                                        
and become Lord of the Dead and the                                             
living and Lord of all things if you                                            
will and I think that's the way I would                                         
go with it and would argue for that                                             
particular case and that particular                                             
matter                                                                          
so you know the other the other option                                          
would be to say that there are things I                                         
would want to look at the word things by                                        
the way also and see if you can reserve                                         
that to physical things or is it a word                                         
that can be used of spiritual things I'm                                        
trying to check this out in the Greek                                           
here let's see to reconcile okay it                                             
actually the word things is not there I                                         
was just noticing that it just says to                                          
reconcile the all Ponte is the word all                                         
here's the definite article to reconcile                                        
the all to itself having made peace by                                          
the blood of his Christ by him whether                                          
the that the the Ponte all top Ponte                                            
whether the all on the earth or the                                             
literally it says whether they on the                                           
earth or the in the heavens now                                                 
obviously that's not you can't do that                                          
in English so they have to put in some                                          
other kind of word so that does not then                                        
necessarily reserve us to physical                                              
things                                                                          
it just refers to things that can be                                            
reconciled in which case I suppose you                                          
can you can put spirit beings so let's                                          
say there are some spiritual things                                             
spiritual beings in heaven that need to                                         
be reconciled to him and I would say                                            
that though it's in a different way than                                        
we put it the casting out of the devil                                          
from heaven which is something that                                             
happens in Revelation I believe is at                                           
chapter 14 in the future nonetheless and                                        
furthermore the crushing of the serpent                                         
on the head that is the or casting of                                           
Satan who is the old serpent casting of                                         
Satan into the lake of fire that is a                                           
reconciliation now normally we think of                                         
reconciling as to bring it all to the                                           
same level but it does not have to be                                           
that way to reconcile let's say you're                                          
reconciling your books you can find out                                         
oops we've got an error in the books                                            
we're going to get it off the books in                                          
order that all things would be                                                  
reconciled and this is what happens to                                          



Satan in the end and it happens by the                                          
blood of the cross he ends up                                                   
reconciling all things in heaven by                                             
getting rid of the things that don't                                            
belong in heaven so I've worked my way                                          
around to say you can answer that                                               
however you want you can answer it just                                         
in a physical world kind of thing that                                          
through the blood on the cross he is                                            
going to reconcile all things unto                                              
himself but let's even put it in a                                              
broader sense in heaven itself not just                                         
the physical world he is going to                                               
reconcile all in heaven and the way he's                                        
going to bring the books in to                                                  
reconciliation is there going to be some                                        
write-offs                                                                      
and he's going to get rid of some of                                            
those things we can use that accounting                                         
illustration for there for that I                                               
appreciate a very good question there                                           
Michael thank you Pastor Rick out in                                            
California who made a wonderful little                                          
meet yesterday I didn't                                                         
to get a chance to get it up on my                                              
facebook I was going to here let's see I                                        
think maybe I can find the meme that he                                         
said maybe I can maybe I can't I got too                                        
much in there yesterday so yeah it was                                          
about my quote about I'd rather be bald                                         
and have good theology than to have a                                           
good head of hair and know good theology                                        
without the implications that makes for                                         
Corey who just has a good head of hair                                          
and we're giving him some good theology                                         
that's why he sits over there every day                                         
and listens to all that we has and what                                         
are you doing drinking out of that mug                                          
you got yeah oh come on my goodness oops                                        
there we go go to the John Nelson Darby                                         
Academy there we go sorry about that                                            
okay                                                                            
let's see I got to get back to the                                              
questions I didn't even read your                                               
question did I Rea here it goes                                                 
did the people who repented under Peters                                        
message need to reject it and embrace                                           
Paul's message upon hearing how did it                                          
work for those who heard both Peter and                                         
Paul's message I do not think they                                              
needed to reject Paul's metres message I                                        
think that they could be a part of both                                         
messages I think that only Jews could be                                        
a part of Peter's message because it was                                        
a Jewish message it was a message about                                         
re-establishing the kingdom to Israel                                           
and what needs to be done and Paul                                              
himself would would preach in the                                               
synagogue's after he received his                                               
message to the nation's he would go to                                          
the synagogues and say hey Jesus is the                                         
Christ he is the Messiah he wanted them                                         



to accept Peters message in addition to                                         
his own in fact I think that's why you                                          
have Paul and Barnabas Barnabas being                                           
from Jerusalem Paul and Silas Silas                                             
being from the Jerusalem church because                                         
Barnabas and Silas had to go and give                                           
this                                                                            
a very Jewish message to those so I                                             
don't think there was a rejection of                                            
Peters message I think in second Peter                                          
chapter 3 at the end of that that Peter                                         
himself says you need to accept Paul's                                          
message but he doesn't say you need to                                          
reject my message I think that they go                                          
hand in hand together and the overlap                                           
really was just an overlap for those who                                        
happen to be Jews this this gospel here                                         
was a very Jewish gospel it it there was                                        
a place here for the Gentile but only                                           
after the Jewish nation received that                                           
and then this message came in for all                                           
people now the people in here let's say                                         
as they're getting up close to the end                                          
they have to recognize and I think this                                         
is what the book of Hebrews is about                                            
they have to recognize the demands of                                           
this gospel have not been met by the                                            
people upon whom it's demanded that is                                          
the nation of Israel therefore a great                                          
punishment is going to come and what am                                         
I going to do so that spiritually I                                             
don't go down with the nation they had                                          
they had to be a part of this gospel                                            
also through that now might I say again                                         
clearly that is that's Randy White's                                            
theology question the assumptions on it                                         
look down deep into it and make sure                                            
that I happen to be correct there also                                          
from Rick did the people whoops excuse                                          
me that's the last question where are we                                        
just I have somewhere Rick's question                                           
find me the question about aw Tozer                                             
sorry I'm having problems with my                                               
question app today                                                              
but the oh there we go what is your                                             
opinion there we go                                                             
stop right the stop right there                                                 
what is your opinion about late                                                 
revivalists like Leonard Ravenhill aw                                           
Tozer etc while they were on the                                                
mystical side there was good that came                                          
out of their ministry emphasis hashtag                                          
bald theology okay you take a Leonard                                           
Ravenhill he had so many pithy comments                                         
get you know Leonard Ravenhill quotes                                           
and you can just spend a good afternoon                                         
a sunny afternoon and the mountains in                                          
Taos New Mexico getting some social                                             
distancing you will just love it you                                            
know one of my favorites is that he said                                        
Baptist churches start at 11 o'clock                                            
sharp and end at 12 o'clock dull well a                                         



lot of pithy little comments and a lot                                          
of good evangelism and fundamentalist                                           
theology aw Tozer he is Christian                                               
Missionary Alliance one of their                                                
founders he was much more mystical but                                          
his book a knowledge of the holy is one                                         
of the best books written on God proper                                         
theology proper the the knowing God that                                        
could be written out there so I wouldn't                                        
throw both of them out you know throw                                           
the baby out with the bathwater get some                                        
of Raven Hills zeal and ability to                                              
communicate in a pithy way get some of                                          
aw Tozer z' insight into how we know God                                        
and read aw Tozer the knowledge of the                                          
holy side-by-side with Shaq and you'll                                          
see what a dilapidated theology the Shaq                                        
is compared to this very high theology                                          
of aw Tozer and and then I think that                                           
even like you should do with me you've                                          
got to put it through and say you know                                          
what he's wrong on that                                                         
Ravenhill missed it on that Ravenhill                                           
didn't understand the purr                                                      
the or didn't fully rightly divide the                                          
truth he was passionate                                                         
he led people to Christ no doubt about                                          
it                                                                              
he led people to a new zeal of Christ                                           
but you know maybe he could have                                                
understood the message of grace a little                                        
better I'm not a toaster expert so I I                                          
don't know exactly how his preaching was                                        
and what I would condemn him of but I'm                                         
sure it's out there and the same with aw                                        
Tozer I think that the problem with aw                                          
Tozer is you read his book a knowledge                                          
of the holy and you say this is pure                                            
gold and then you can read some of his                                          
other stuff and find out oh this is a                                           
lot of mysticism in here and so we have                                         
to take it like bollinger like white                                            
like whoever it is and question the                                             
assumptions each step along the way                                             
thank you for your question there                                               
appreciate that Dan on YouTube are                                              
Calvinists are are minions more saved                                           
than the other are either saved you know                                        
both of them have flawed salvation                                              
messages the Calvinist has the message                                          
that you're saved if God in his sweet                                           
will wants you to be saved otherwise                                            
sorry sista                                                                     
you'll out of here that's the God of                                            
Calvinism so the Calvinists when they do                                        
present the gospel it's not even honest                                         
in their in their own presentation the                                          
Calvinist presentation is you know that                                         
jesus paid it all and whoever believes                                          
in him would have everlasting life                                              
would you like to believe in him but                                            
it's not an invitation and this is where                                        



they're not honest in it and and they                                           
used to be more honest they used to say                                         
you need to go home and pray that you                                           
are one of those that God has chosen I                                          
would be more accepting of a Calvinist                                          
who took that approach that said God                                            
chose and                                                                       
you ought to pray God chose you that's                                          
an honest Calvinist which you can find                                          
those you can look I don't know under                                           
the go to the yellow pages and look up                                          
honest lawyers it's in the same section                                         
our minions to some degree say I gotta                                          
bring something my repentance Calvinist                                         
got that in there too it's Lou they come                                        
at it from a different way Calvinism and                                        
Arminianism are so close together that                                          
they hate each other but it's both a                                            
little you know based upon you know I'm                                         
not saved if I don't have work so the                                           
Calvinist says the Armenian says if I                                           
don't have works I'm not saved so that's                                        
real close to the same thing and yet in                                         
some degrees okay it's world apart but                                          
the Armenian does believe that I've got                                         
to bring something of my own now that                                           
goes against the gospel as well and by                                          
grace through faith not of yourselves                                           
lest anyone should boast so you know                                            
which is more saved or are either saved                                         
I am a little hesitant to say Calvinists                                        
aren't saved and Armenians aren't saved                                         
here's the reason and not everybody                                             
likes this position that I take and so                                          
you don't have to like it you don't even                                        
have to agree with it and I would be                                            
open to some condemnation on it but both                                        
of them in the end do say it is the                                             
completed work of Christ from which                                             
salvation comes and I think then I'm an                                         
individual basis I'd have to look and                                           
say you mr. Calvinists are you really                                           
trusting in the completed work of Christ                                        
let's say your whole scheme is wrong is                                         
it the not the scheme that's going to                                           
save you not the early decree of God                                            
prior to the work of Christ but is                                              
it the completed work of Christ that you                                        
have placed your faith in if so I'm                                             
gonna say he's saved he's got bad                                               
theology but he's saved same with the                                           
Arminian in the end what if you working                                         
towards your own holiness has nothing to                                        
do with your salvation are you trusting                                         
that your works are filthy rags and that                                        
it is the completed work of Jesus Christ                                        
you know which one is it I don't know                                           
that I necessarily want to make a choice                                        
there because I think we can make the                                           
choice of saying let's learn and                                                
proclaim the true biblical gospel from                                          
the Scriptures rightly divided and let's                                        



trust in that now truth is that most of                                         
us were saved with a little bit of                                              
mixture of Calvinism and a little bit of                                        
mixture of Arminianism and a whole bunch                                        
of mixture of I don't know Americanism                                          
and we were just mixed up but that                                              
childlike faith that we came when we                                            
were six years old and placed our faith                                         
in Jesus Christ there really was some                                           
validity to that so I don't want to                                             
knock out everyone's salvation if they                                          
don't rightly divide the word of truth                                          
because we end up with nobody being                                             
saved and I'm not sure that that's                                              
accurate it's a tough issue I know that                                         
there's a lot of gray space that can                                            
come in there Joel on Facebook says is                                          
it possible that when the Israeli spies                                         
contacted Rahab she really didn't know                                          
where they were from because the nation                                         
had not settled in a single area as yet                                         
remember this took place not too long                                           
after Joshua had led them and led them                                          
into the Promised Land I there is there                                         
is that possibility so I think and this                                         
is where I kind of shied away from it                                           
because I didn't want to seem like I was                                        
promoting lying though the whole thing                                          
probably came across that way anyway but                                        
I think there probably was some plot                                            
possible deniability on Rahab's part I                                          
think that she probably worded it very                                          
carefully and indeed she doesn't know                                           
she knows they're out there somewhere                                           
everybody in town knows that but you                                            
know where are they                                                             
I don't know and and and what she says                                          
is I didn't know where they came from                                           
that's true I didn't know if they if                                            
they came you know from trying to think                                         
of a good Canaanite name I don't know of                                        
any Cleopatra's house over there or or                                          
you know where they came from I don't                                           
know I don't know where they came from                                          
and indeed that's what she did now I                                            
remember Hillary Clinton you know I                                             
don't recall I don't recall I don't                                             
recall                                                                          
I don't recall and we all say she was a                                         
liar and so so I don't I'm not really                                           
comfortable with that in the end                                                
could she have told more yes she could                                          
have                                                                            
and so was she in that sense bearing a                                          
false witness this is the there's                                               
there's that difference between lying                                           
and bearing a false witness yeah okay                                           
what I what came out of my mouth was                                            
true but it's a false witness this is                                           
why in the courtroom you put your hand                                          
on the Bible and you say I swear to tell                                        
the truth the the what is it the whole                                          



truth and nothing but the truth and hear                                        
Rahab I would say she's not telling the                                         
whole truth and in the end can I say God                                        
bless you Rahab for not telling the                                             
whole truth and she wasn't under oath                                           
and I suppose you know a lot of guys at                                         
the FBI I hope they're never under oath                                         
also okay                                                                       
let's see we've got Anthony on YouTube                                          
do you believe open theism is outside                                           
the pail of Orthodoxy I'm not at all an                                         
adherent but I have some congregants                                            
that on                                                                         
we affirm the idea at least a form of it                                        
also I would love to come on Oh Anthony                                         
look at this I'd love to come on discuss                                        
debate converse back-and-forth with you                                         
regarding proper and balanced                                                   
dispensationalism this is Anthony in                                            
Corpus Christi let's do it let's let's                                          
let's do it that'll be fun I'll look                                            
forward to that send me an email Randi                                          
at Randy white ministries o RG pastor at                                        
mmm I forgot the name of your church                                            
pardon me for that down in Corpus                                               
Christi ok now do you believe open                                              
theism is outside the pail of Orthodoxy                                         
open theism is the idea that God does                                           
not know the future and the reason that                                         
he does not know the future is because                                          
he has left it open to free will and                                            
therefore you know if I am really free I                                        
might choose to go right I might choose                                         
to go left                                                                      
and God doesn't know until I make the                                           
choice now I think the the conflict of                                          
course comes in God's omniscience that                                          
is knowing everything and and I think                                           
what happens is those who hold to open                                          
theism really have to deny omniscience                                          
god only knows up to the point at which                                         
I have already decided and the reason                                           
they have have set aside God's                                                  
omniscience is because they think if God                                        
knows everything he must decree                                                 
everything this is what the Calvinists                                          
say if God knows it he decreed it I                                             
think that both of those my free will                                           
and God's omniscience can work hand in                                          
hand God living outside of time that I                                          
live in he knows the future not only                                            
that which he has decreed                                                       
but also that which I have decided and                                          
he he knows exactly how all that's going                                        
to end and how things now does knowing                                          
the future mean he decided it let's go                                          
back to the earlier illustration about                                          
you know somebody choosing the wrong                                            
spouse and I mentioned that often there                                         
were many many many people around that                                          
bride or that groom with the said you my                                        
friend are headed for trouble you're                                            



headed for a train wreck out there now                                          
they knew the future how did they know                                          
the future because they've been around                                          
the block a few times that's how they                                           
knew the future they knew the future                                            
because they know that e equals                                                 
mc-squared and this is the equation and                                         
this is what's going to happen and so                                           
they put all that in there now did they                                         
decree the future no the truth is all                                           
along they were saying don't marry him                                          
don't do this you're gonna be sorry                                             
someday so they knew the future they did                                        
not decree the future if we can have                                            
that in in humanity certainly God to                                            
even a greater degree can have that so I                                        
I don't think there is a need for open                                          
theism Calvinism reformed theology                                              
brought about the need for open theism                                          
because of the way it believes in God's                                         
decrees now is it outside the pail of                                           
Orthodoxy it it certainly denies                                                
omniscience now the the problem is that                                         
even the open theists for example some                                          
of the mild adherence to open theism but                                        
probably even the strong ones would say                                         
there are some things that God has                                              
decreed in the future and in the end                                            
what they're going to say is yeah God                                           
doesn't know whether Randy turned right                                         
or left but that makes ultimately no                                            
cosmic purpose come to a fruition or not                                        
to a fruition but the things that really                                        
matter God has decreed so I think if we                                         
were to actually talk with an open                                              
theists though we would disagree with                                           
them we would probably have to admit                                            
that 99% of open theists actually are                                           
not fully 100% open theist                                                      
I think a full open theism would                                                
probably be outside of the pail of                                              
Orthodoxy that becomes a different                                              
identity of God and so I think that that                                        
would matter                                                                    
and again pastor Anthony send me an                                             
email Randy Randy white ministries dot                                          
o-r-g and let's see if we can do that a                                         
little debate some time that would be                                           
fun to do and I believe we are to the                                           
last question of the full day here and                                          
this one comes also from Pastor Rick why                                        
does the left give sleepy Uncle Joe a                                           
pass when he cusses people out and is                                           
sometimes downright rude to those who                                           
ask questions but storm the beaches when                                        
trumps does it because liberalism is a                                          
mental disease disorder liberalism                                              
doesn't have to have any kind of                                                
consistency at all liberalism can                                               
totally lie went back you know I was                                            
uncomfortable with our discussion on                                            
situational ethics earlier and yet did                                          



admit there is some of that but the                                             
liberal is one who uses situational                                             
ethics in a completely unethical manner                                         
they will twist every situation                                                 
to advance their agenda even if it means                                        
we're going to have a double standard I                                         
think that that it makes a hard playing                                         
field for those who are more                                                    
conservative whether they be Republican                                         
or libertarian or whatever they                                                 
they are makes an unfair advantage                                              
because the conservative wants to say                                           
we've got to deal with reality and we've                                        
got to require the same because all men                                         
are created equal that is to say                                                
conservatism works off some set of                                              
principles which they will go by even                                           
when it damages their argument now                                              
because of that I think conservatives                                           
have been often run over by the left                                            
because the left would break every rule                                         
of the book and the right would adhere                                          
to the rules and in the end the cheater                                         
was winning and you can't you can't play                                        
games like this right it just doesn't                                           
work that way but the left doesn't                                              
doesn't care in politics they are going                                         
to do whatever it takes                                                         
now along comes Trump and Trump says I'm                                        
gonna call a spade a spade and this is                                          
why the leftist hate him so much because                                        
they're their rules of the game are we                                          
set the rules of the game and Trump has                                         
come along and said no you don't and I                                          
am going to call out your lies and your                                         
hypocrisy I'm not only going to call you                                        
a liar and a hypocrite                                                          
I'm gonna call you ugly udl why you                                             
ain't got no alibi you ugly Nancy and so                                        
he he came out fighting through all of                                          
that well III think in the end to your                                          
question why does the left give sleepy                                          
and lujo a pass because that's that's                                           
the rules they play by and I don't I                                            
don't want to be if I even if I held to                                         
their principles which I don't because                                          
they're evil unbiblical principles but                                          
even if I I held to their principles I                                          
don't want to play by that that rule I                                          
mean how could you you you know imagine                                         
playing a game of golf or of                                                    
tennis or whatever it is monopoly with                                          
someone who takes those kind of                                                 
principles to the the the game that                                             
you're playing it would it would be                                             
utterly ridiculous                                                              
it there'd be no way to do it and yet                                           
this is what they have been doing in                                            
politics and you know I I think one of                                          
the best things Trump is brought is to                                          
put the brakes on that might I look into                                        
the crystal ball a bit into the future                                          



and I'm not sure that right I guess I'll                                        
especially speak of the Republican Party                                        
here I'm not sure that the Republican                                           
right is quite ready to adopt trumpian                                          
ways I think they want to go back to                                            
their gentlemanly ways and I think when                                         
they do if they don't have two or three                                         
administrations that have Trump ways I                                          
think they're going to go back to being                                         
stomped on and the the you know the the                                         
bully on the playground is going to take                                        
the ball and and beat them to a bloody                                          
pulp over it and that's bad for America                                         
honestly so you know I love a good                                              
gentleman every day but these gentlemen                                         
on the right they're going to have to                                           
someday say this is war and in war not                                          
only do you fight but you take off the                                          
gloves and fight and it's is it's really                                        
a war of survival in that regard okay we                                        
are out of time but let me say a few                                            
things one is you can get this book 50%                                         
off - is that I got some new books this                                         
one's not new but it's going to be our                                          
special next week don't order it this                                           
week law and grace Alva mcclain it's a                                          
good one                                                                        
here's a new one the the Reese colonel                                          
Study Bible it is now available Rhys was                                        
a dispensationalist and he put together                                         
a chronological Study Bible some have                                           
you been looking at those that's new and                                        
I think it's on sale also this for those                                        
of you who are kind of like me I was                                            
looking for my glasses they're they'll                                          
see them but those of you who are like                                          
me and gotten where you can't read very                                         
well the personal size giant print                                              
reference this is not a Scofield because                                        
that would be like this big but if you                                          
just need a King James to be able to                                            
read looking for the price that's not                                           
there so you can't read it                                                      
but it's not huge print they call it                                            
giant I think it's 11.25 so type out                                            
something on 11.25 fonts and see if you                                         
can read it and take a look at it there                                         
but if you just need a bison just bonded                                        
leather you know it's not an heirloom or                                        
anything but you want something you can                                         
actually see that one is on sale as well                                        
then I do have also a hardback version                                          
of the old Scofield Study Bible in the                                          
large prints this one has I don't know                                          
what it is it doesn't say the font on it                                        
but it's about a 10-point font it's                                             
still fairly small but it's what I use                                          
from the pulpit although I use a                                                
leather-bound and it is regular 49 it's                                         
on sale also for I don't know $39 or                                            
something like that if you want a just                                          
you know a desk copy to keep from there                                         



and then in addition to that tonight at                                         
6:15 p.m. the Gospel of John I would                                            
love to see you online for all of that                                          
thanks for all your questions today oh I                                        
didn't mention hey we got these mugs                                            
right here you don't need a reason to                                           
live you need an African violet did you                                         
know you can go now and get those at                                            
dispensational publishing com just click                                        
mug and you can choose two mugs you can                                         
choose two out of the three you decide                                          
what you want there you go                                                      
pick 2 out of 3 24 bucks including                                              
postage                                                                         
you don't have to pay postage on top of                                         
it it's been wonderful to be with you                                           
and question the assumptions asked me                                           
about dispensationalism and you don't                                           
need a reason to live                                                           
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


